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 Genotyping: consider doing this at an earlier stage (pre-day 5), this would be at a pre-
regulated stage. 

 Wording: some changes to the standard wording is required which will hopefully be approved 
by the home office, there are some issues with the current standard wording which would 
make it difficult for us to work within certain specific guidance. 

 Harm/benefits: seek clarification about the moderate breeding in terms of a similar approach 
to the rodent service licence. We may include a statement to clarify that any moderate lines 
would be justified on a case by case basis  

 

PL41-22: approved for transfer. 

PL18-22: re-submission: The AWERB were happy to approve the use of “will” for analgesia for 
genotyping purposes. If the PPL applicant wishes to withhold the use of analgesia then this would 
need to come back to AWERB with a clear justification. The committee agreed that the applicant 
should follow the advice of the NVS. 

 

 Amendments – for consideration by full committee:  

A71-22: This amendment involves the addition of a new severe protocol (Protocol 8) some clarification 
on a number of points was required and a summary of these are detailed below:  

 Numbers: 2000 animals is a large number for a severe number, seek clarification and 
justification on this point.  

 severity classification: this needs to be more specific – currently described adverse effects do 
not correlate with 90% of animals being severe.  

 Adverse effects: more detail on adverse effects in general and monitoring for  
 is required, specific details on monitoring and humane endpoints are not clear. 

  clarify if these will be inserted at the same time as  

              

  Applications submitted and considered by the amendment Sub-Committee  

Approved:  

A61-22), A63-22), A65-22, A72-22 
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Deputy Director Facilities (report) 
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 database) for ease of accurate recording of training and for return of assessment 

numbers for these species in 2023. 

HOLC report 

 2022: Current PPL applications total 41, amendments 82 (predicted 84). 

 Two particular licences both dealt with by the same inspector have caused issue and 
significant extra work, liaising with ASRU and the inspectors and the licences should both be 
in place in full by the end of this week. 

 Overseas research: a number of enquires, forms sent out and some retrospective 
notifications received, no special species/wild animals. 

 Urgent amendments being dealt with quickly by ASRU. 

 

RI AWERB 

 Proposed PPL amendment for studies on  

 AWERB agreed that 

a standalone PPL is necessary to enable the programme of work. 

 Discussed PPL additional availability application involving the use of  

 using  imaging equipment (initially,  administration 

followed by ex vivo or non-recovery work). The proposed programme will require PEL 

amendments, NACWO and PIL training. 

 

6. A.O.C.B – The chair thanked the outgoing director for her outstanding contribution to the 
department and to the committee, noted that this was the last meeting for the outgoing 
director. The director thanked the committee and the chair for their help and support since 
2014 and wished the AWERB and the new director well going forward. 
 

 
 
Date of next Meeting: January 24th MS teams  

 




